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Leicestershire Police

Licensing Act 2003 — Representation in respect of a Temporary Event
notice

Details of person or body making representation:
Your Name: PC1790 Jonathan Webb

Your Address: Force Licensing Department,
Mansfield House,

74 Belgrave Gate,

Leicester

LE1 3GG

Details of premises representation is about:

Name of Candle Rooms
Premises:
Address of 25 Gravel Street
premises: Leicester

LE1 3AG

Name of TENS
Applicant

Ashik MADLANI

Date of Event

28th October 2019 until 29t October 2017

Date

28! September 2017

Application
Received by
Police

Please tick one or more of the licensing objectives that your representation

relates to:
Prevention of crime and disorder X
Public Safety X

Prevention of public nuisance
Protection of children from harm

Please summarise your concerns about this application:

| write in my capacity as a licensing officer for the Leicestershire Police on the
authority delegated to me by the Chief Constable.

| am making a representation with regards to the notice by the applicant to hold a
temporary event between 19:00hrs Saturday 28" October 2017 until 01:00 Sunday
29 October 2017 as | believe this would undermine the licensing objective of Crime
and Disorder and Public Safety due to its location & the time of the event.
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These premises are situated within an area of Leicester City that is subject to
Leicester City Councils Policy on Cumulative impact.

It is located between 2 of the largest nightclubs within the City with further nightclubs
in close proximity.

There are also a number of fast food takeaways that attract late night revellers and
queues where friction occurs.

Between the hours of 2300hrs and 0200hrs the area sees an increase in footfall as
people move down to the clubs from other areas of the City.

These premises have previously applied for a premises licence in April 2016 which
was refused by the Licensing Sub Committee and subsequently following appeal to
the Magistrates Court the decision was upheld by the Magistrates.

This area experiences incidents of crime and disorder on a weekly basis connected
with the night time economy. Many of these incidents are translated into recorded
crimes due to alcohol consumed by either the perpetrator, victim or both.

Those members of the public attending this event would be vulnerable to the actions
of intoxicated people and they would increase the amount of vehicular traffic in a
confined area at a critical time when public safety may be compromised.

This is also Halloween weekend which will attract an even greater footfall to the clubs
as they actively promote special events connected to the festival.

There is no current premises licence and therefore no conditions available to the
committee to be placed on the notice to promote the licensing objectives.

Leicestershire Police request that this notice is rejected as it undermines the
Licensing Objectives.
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PC1790 Jonathan Webb
Leicestershire Police
29th September 2017




